
We have two meetings taking place between January and June 2021.  The first was completed on March 
4, 2021 when we had Bev McDonald appear and speak to the group (virtually) about Tips from the Local 
Registrar’s office.  In light of the pandemic and the changes at the court it was timely and 
informative.  We had some great discussion with some of the attendees and of course Bev was a terrific 
presenter. 
 
We have one more meeting scheduled for May 13, 2021 where Christine Hansen-Chad will be speaking 
on Trial Management.  
 
Section Executive: 
 
Chair-Kendra Jacobs, Gerrand Rath Johnson LLP 
Vice-Chair-Roxanne Quellette, Kanuka Thuringer LLP 
LLR-Kim Newsham, Ministry of Justice 


